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What’s on? 

 
Friday 29th 
September 

Cross Country and 
Colour Run 

 
 
 
 

OSHC SURVEY 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

  

Term 3 is wrapping up and what a term it has been! So far we have had Science 
Week, Book Week, show excursions for several classrooms and more recently 
the regular sliming of staff as students and families continue to do a fantastic 
job raising funds for the colour run later that is being held this Friday 
afternoon. 

Term 4 will be hot and hats will once again be a requirement at playtime as of 
the start of week 1 next term. Students without a hat will be required to spend 
play times under the large veranda connected to the main building during 
lunch and reccess. If your child has lost their hat or needs a new one please 
speak to the front office and they will organise one.  

We are beginning the process to establish an OSHC at WMPS. I believe that 
this will be a fantastic service for the school community and is another way we 
can support families as their local school. In order for this to occur we must 
establish the viability of a service. A survey was sent home this week, it is 
important that we have as much input as possible from our families. Please 
complete and return these this week. Electronic versions are available through 
this link or by using the QR code on this page. OSHC SURVEY 

We are currently finalising classes for 2024, it is important that we have an 
accurate picture of student numbers across the school. if you are planning on 
moving or know of someone that is looking to enrol their child please let us 
know. 

Have a restful holiday break and I look forward to seeing  
everyone in Term 4.   

Scott Moore 
Principal WMPS 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/wnCEwQwZFg


From The Wellbeing Leader  

  

Students (and staff) are looking forward to the holiday break, after a busy term 
of learning but holidays can be challenging for families. Without routine, it's still 
important to stay healthy and look after yourselves.  
 

Ways could include:  
  
Eating well  
It’s important to have a good balanced diet with less of the bad things (like junk 
food and lots of sugar) and more of the good things (such as veggies, fruit, whole 
grains and water). This can help with sleep, energy levels and general health and 
wellbeing.  
  
Sleep well  
Getting a good night’s sleep helps you feel energised, focused and motivated. 
Developing a sleeping routine can help you sleep much better. To do this, try to 
wake up around the same time each day, get out of bed when you wake up and 
go to bed around the same time each night.  
  
Be socially active and get involved  
Social relationships are really important to your general wellbeing. Spending 
time with friends is also really important for keeping and building existing 
friendships. Getting involved with hobbies, clubs or sports can help you feel 
connected to your wider community while also meeting new people.  
  
Play  
Play is important for staying mentally healthy. Time 
spent having fun can recharge your battery, renew 
your social networks and reduce stress and anxiety.  
  
Physical activity:   
Physical activities such as walking around the block 
can help relieve stress and frustration if you are 
feeling down or finding things difficult.  

 
                                                                                                                                    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kris Strauss-Scott 
Well Being Coordinator 



School Card 

Lost Property 

Arrival & Departure at School 

A reminder that children are supervised from 8:30am onwards until 3:10pm. Caregivers 
are asked to ensure that children are not in the school yard before this time. The after-
school yard duty teacher is not responsible for supervising students after the buses leave. 
If you are unable to collect your child at 3:00pm please contact the school and your child 
will be supervised in the front office area. 

The area at the front of the school is a “Kiss and GO” zone and has been designated as no 
parking. Please remain with your car if you are waiting for your child on the road. There 
is parking either side of the school available for longer parking if needed. We do not 
encourage children crossing Lipson Avenue, especially at the end of the day when traffic 
is heavy and school busses are loading and leaving.  

Student safety is our number one priority, it takes everyone to contribute to a safe 
environment.  

 
 

 
There is a lot of clothing in the lost property corner. Please check to see if any of these 
items belong to your child.  

 

 

Applications for school card will soon be expiring. If you are eligible and haven’t applied 
online please do it now. If you need help please come into the front office and see Deb 
on Wednesday’s, Thursday’s or Friday’s. See the flyer attached to this newsletter with 
information on how to apply online. 

 



Miss McCarthy  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss McCarthy joined Room 5 as a placement teacher from weeks 3-9 of Term 3. 
She was responsible for teaching classroom curriculums including English, Math, 
Science, Health and PE. Miss McCarthy suited our classroom well with her energy 
and enthusiasm for learning. We will miss her dearly and wish her all the best with 
the next chapter of her teaching career. Here is a look at some of the learning that 
took place in Room 5 with Miss McCarthy. 

Class basketball tournament after a 5-week 
 

Poetry Analysis Science Experiments on 
solids, liquids and 

gasses 

Planned a trip around 
Australia exploring 

distance and duration 

Cooking 

Adelaide Show 



Adelaide Show 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Room 6 and the Year 6 students enjoyed their visit to the Adelaide Show. The Year 6 
students enjoyed celebrating their final year of primary school with their peers and taking 
the opportunity to spend time with one another before they head off to middle school. 
Students engaged in all that the Adelaide Show had to offer from completing the yellow 
brick road, watching performances and visiting the animals to going on rides, competing in 
the side shows and of course buying show bags. Thank you to the parents and staff that 
joined us on this trip – we think they had just as much fun as the kids. 



Room 4 Healthy Futures 

During Health lessons with Miss Smith, Room 4 students have been investigating the 
connection between the environment and our health. We have explored where our 
waste ends up, analysed the type of rubbish in the school yard, collected data on how 
much food packaging we bring in our lunchboxes and implemented solutions such as a 
‘Nude Food’ week to try and minimise our waste. 

Room 4 students would like to share some sustainable practises you can implement 
into your own lives: 

• Turn off lights and running water 
• Grow your own food 
• Flush the toilet on half 
• Ride to school more 
• Shorter showers 

• Use a reusable water bottle 
• Reuse plastic bags 

• Nude Food lunchboxes 
• Toy swaps 

• Only buy what you need 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a look 
at our Nude 

Food 
lunchboxes! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SASPASA ATHLETICS 
 

Congratulations to the following students who had the opportunity to represent NYP at the Track and 
Field Country Championships in Adelaide on Monday 18th September.    
   
All students competed hard and represented our school and district with great pride. Well done to all 
involved!   
  

 
  
Results:  
Mackensie Oliver   
10-year-old Girls – 100m Final (3rd place)  
10-year-old Girls – 4x100m Relay Final (1st place)  
“I loved getting to compete against other people I’ve never met before. It was exciting!”  
  
Braxton Sutton  
10-year-old Boys – Shot Put Final (8th place)   
“It was awesome to experience something I’d never experienced before!”  
  
Riley White  
11-year-old Boys – High Jump Final (=6th place)  
“It was scary at first, but I was excited to try something new. I wish I’d jumped as high as I did at 
sports day though.”   
  
Tyrone Parkes  
10-year-old Boys – Long Jump Final (5th place)  
“I’m proud of finishing fifth against people I didn’t really know. I was close to beating my best jump of 
3.34m!”  
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